
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

THE ATTADALE VIEW 

N 10 – August 29, 2019 
 

The Rotary Club of Attadale,  
 

Rotary International District 9465 
 

PO Box 110, Melville, Western Australia 6156 
 
 

 

 
 

The ROTARY CLUB OF ATTADALE  
 

meets on Mondays at: 
 

Tompkins on Swan 
 

6.00pm for 6.30pm 
 

Attendance officer: 
Gillian Baker: - 0437 146 849  
Email: - gillian.baker7@bigpond.com 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Monday September 2 
 

Associate Professor Matt Kemp ~ ‘Women and 
Infants Research to Assist Premature Babies’ 

 

Visitors always welcome, see how to book in below 
 

Chair ~ Carole Maxwell 
Host ~ Patricia Robertson 
Both Set Up and Pack Up ~ Selwyn Castles and Llew Withers 

 

CLUB CALENDAR 
 

2019    
   Please note new Attendance requirements: - 

Contact Attendance Officer before 6.00pm on the Sunday 
prior to the Monday meeting 

September Monday 2 Dinner Meeting ~ Associate Professor Matt Kemp ~ ‘Women and 
Infants Research to Assist Premature Babies’ 
Keith McNaught ~ ‘Simulated Patient Sessions’ 

September Monday 9 Dinner Meeting ~ Jeff Spickett ~ ‘A Kimberley Coastline’ 
Erin Peoples ~ ‘4 Way Test Speaker Way’ 

September Tuesday 10 Board Meeting  
September Monday 16 Dinner Meeting ~ Ceinwen Roberts ~ ‘Making the Impossible 

Possible, My Journey Across the Oceans’ 
Induction of Heather and Keith McNaught 

Partners and Friends Night  
September  Thursday 19 Dinner at the Bentley Pines Training Restaurant South 

Metropolitan TAFE – Bentley campus Hayman Road, Bentley 

September Monday 23 Dinner Meeting ~ Leif Cocks ~ Curtin University ~  
‘Orangutan Research Project’ 

September Wednesday 25 Cluster Meeting  
September Monday 30 No Rotary ~ Public Holiday 
October Sunday 6 Movie Event Fundraiser ‘Ride Like a Girl’ see details below 
October Monday 7 Dinner Meeting ~ Peter Kenyon ~ ‘Let’s Just Not Serve 

Communities- Let’s Strengthen Communities’ 
October Tuesday 8 Board Meeting 
October Monday 14 Dinner Meeting ~ Erik Anderson ~ ‘Mercy Ships’ 



October Thursday 24 World Polio Day 
October Friday 25 IGWR Quiz Night 
October  Saturday  26 Rotary 48th Ladies Seminar and Luncheon see details below  
November Tuesday 12 Board Meeting  
November Saturday 16 Sausage Sizzle at Bunnings Melville 
November Monday 18 Dinner Meeting ~ Kay Eva ~ ‘Stitches of Hope’ 

November Saturday  23 Jacaranda Festival ~ Helpers needed 
Dec Saturday 14 Sausage Sizzle at Bunnings Melville 
Dec Monday 16 Christmas Dinner Meeting 

 

 
Information 
at your 
fingertips. 
 

Just click on 
the button > 

 
 

NEW WEB SITE 
 

 

 

 

  

 
 

These links make it easy for you to access them so please use them often. 
If you like and share the Facebook entries regularly it will keep you and others 

up to date as well as promoting the Rotary Club of Attadale. 
 

 

 

 

Special Anniversaries for 

SEPTEMBER 

 

 

 

1 Gail & Colin McCulloch   Wedding 8 Anne & George Lewkowski   Wedding 
1 Bob Rodgers   Induction 1991 9 Gillian Baker   Birthday 
4 Annette & George Macrides   Wedding 13 Adrienne Cotterell   Birthday 
5 Pat & Keith Timmel   Wedding 15 Pat Leaver   Birthday 
7 Jenny Calcei   Birthday 30 Bruce Robinson   Birthday 

 
 

 

 

Visitors are welcome  
 

Come and enjoy great fellowship and interesting guest speakers. 
 

Contact Attendance Officer ~ Gillian Baker 
 

on 0437 146 849 
or 

Email gillian.baker7@bigpond.com 
 

Before 6.00pm on the Sunday prior to the Monday meeting. 
 

 
Meeting August 26  
President Gail McCulloch was pleased to welcome our guest speaker District Governor Wayne 
Milnes, his wife Suzanne and Assistant Governor Lesley Combes. 
She was also pleased to welcome members, wives and partners. 
 

OUTOUT
ROTARYROTARY

WESTWEST

MENMEN’’SS

SHEDSHED

http://www.attadalerotary.com/
http://rotaryoutwest.blogspot.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/Attadale.Rotary.Club/
https://bicton.wamsa.org.au/
https://twitter.com/RcAttadale
https://www.linkedin.com/in/rotary-attadale-b948b0146/


 

District Governor Wayne Milnes, Assistant Governor Lesley Combes, Suzanne Milnes,  
President Gail and Colin McCulloch 

 

Afternoon Tea 
 

While District Governor Wayne Milnes met 
with the Rotary Club of Attadale Board 
members, his wife Suzanne enjoyed 
afternoon tea with Jacquie Pittaway and 
Trish Sharp. 
 
 

Suzanne Milnes, Jacquie Pittaway and 
Trish Sharp                                         >>>>> 

 
 

Socialising before the meeting 

 

Carole Maxwell, Patricia Robertson, Trish 
Sharp, Jenny Calcei 

 

Martin Houchin, Yvonne & Rod Rate, Jeff 
Spickett, Betty Bright, John Sharp 

 

Happy Birthday Viv 
We hope you had a wonderful day 

 

 
 

Viv Donnes and President Gail McCulloch 



Announcements 
District Governor Visit 
District Governor, Wayne Milnes, and Assistant Governor Lesley Combes attended a meeting with the 
Rotary Club of Attadale Board members from 5.00pm to 6.00pm to: - 

➢ share with us his plans for the year  
➢ update us on Rotary initiatives 
➢ answer any queries, we may have 
➢ hear what the Rotary Club of Attadale have planned. 

 

Lighting Issue at Tompkins on Swan 
The ongoing problem of lighting along the pathways and in the carpark might finally be coming to an end. 
 

After numerous phone calls and emails to the Melville City Council CEO, Melville Councillor June Barton 
and Alex Dowling, Manager at Tompkins on Swan, we have finally been put in touch with Mario Murphy, 
Manager of City Buildings. 
 

President Gail McCulloch has spoken to him and received an email apologising for the inconvenience and 
explaining that they have discovered the existing analogue lighting timer is causing the lights to switch on 
and off at the wrong times.  
They have ordered a new digital timer which should be installed this week.  In the meantime, they have 
arranged with Alex (Tompkins on Swan Manager) to manually switch on the pathway lighting every 
evening.  The switch is located in the main board so for safety reasons they cannot allow general access to 
this switch. 
 

They intend to install a new pathway light along the section of pathway leading to the carpark and when 
they have a confirmed date for this, they will let us know 
 

Attendance at our Weekly Monday Meeting 
Please use the Record of Leave book, or contact the Attendance Officer, to record when you will not be 
attending a meeting. 
 

Events to plan for  

• Dinner ~ Thursday, 19 September, Bentley Pines Training Restaurant, South Metropolitan TAFE – 
Bentley Campus, Hayman Road, Bentley. 

• Cluster Dinner for Applecross, Attadale, Melville and Booragoon Rotarians and partners. 
Wednesday, 25 September 6.30 for 7.00pm in the John McGrath Hall (in same building that Rotary 
used for Board meetings) Cnr Sandgate and South Tce, South Perth.  Cost $30 pp for sit down dinner 
and drinks.  
Each Club can talk for five minutes to promote one project. 

• Movie Sunday, 6 October, Movie Fund Raiser, see details below.  Please invite family and friends to 
help make this a successful fundraiser. 
If you can help with items for the raffle prizes, please let Gillian or Giovanna know. 

• Quiz Night Friday, 25 October In Giving We Receive (IGWR).  Please organise tables of ten or so and 
come along for a great cause and lots of fun.  Items for raffles and a Silent Auction would be much 
appreciated. 

 

Slide Show 
Colin’s slide show on ‘Celebrating 30 Years of Women in Rotary’ was enjoyed during the meal. 
 

   
   

   



 

Guest Speaker 
District Governor Wayne Milnes  

 

Wayne was delighted that the Rotary Club of Attadale celebrated  
‘30 Years of Women in Rotary,’ as it has been a huge turning point 
in the history of Rotary, with women taking on all kinds of 
leadership roles and making a positive difference. 
 

Wayne shared with us Rotary International President Mark 
Maloney’s 2019-20 presidential theme, ‘Rotary Connects the 
World’. 
 

Mark’s vision is to build a stronger Rotary, by calling on leaders to 
expand connections to their communities and to embrace 
innovative membership models. grow our service, grow the impact 
of our projects, but most importantly, to grow our membership so 
that we can achieve more 
 

Mark urged leaders to offer meeting experiences and service 
 

District Governor Wayne Milnes 
opportunities to make it easier for busy professionals and people with family obligations to serve in 
leadership roles, and to welcome children at Rotary events on every level. 
 

During 2019-20, Rotary will host a series of presidential conferences around the world, focusing on 
Rotary’s relationship with the United Nations. 
Rotary was one of 42 organizations the United States invited to serve as consultants to its delegation at the 
1945 San Francisco conference, which led to the UN’s charter. 
For decades, Rotary has worked alongside the United Nations to address humanitarian issues around the 
world.  Today, Rotary holds the highest consultative status that the UN offers to non-governmental 
organizations. 
“Rotary shares the United Nations’ enduring commitment to a healthier, more peaceful, and more 
sustainable world,” Maloney said. “And Rotary offers something no other organization can match:- an 
existing infrastructure that allows people from all over the world to connect in a spirit of service and peace 
and take meaningful action toward that goal.” 
 

Rotary brings together a global network of volunteers dedicated to tackling the world’s most pressing 
humanitarian challenges.  Rotary connects 1.2 million members in more than 35,000 Rotary clubs in over 
200 countries and geographical areas.  Their work improves lives at both the local and international levels. 
 

Rotary contributes billions of dollars and millions of volunteer service man-hours to helping make a positive 
difference around the world.  We need to get this information out to those who do not know what Rotary 
does.  
Wayne would like Rotary to form more partnerships with companies or individuals like we have with the Bill 
and Melinda Gates Foundation to ‘End Polio.  Every dollar raised by Rotary, is matched with two additional 
dollars from the Gates Foundation. 
 

Max Bird will be sending out forms for Club Directors to fill in details about their projects.  This information 
will be entered on the District Website for all to see and share. 
 

At the Convention in San Diego all 535 District Governors exchanged business cards. 
They agreed to hand one to each president in their district.  The President is then to contact that District 
Governor and share what plans and projects their Club is involved in. 
 

Wayne promoted next year’s District Conference which will be held on 20 – 22 March 2020 in Rockingham. 
Tickets will go on sale on 1 October and there will be raffle tickets available for early bookings. 
 

 



Thumbnail Sketch from Neil McKay 
 

 
Leeds and Liverpool Canal Burnley 

As Neil remembers it 

 

 

 
Neil and Giovanna McKay and Geoffrey Kay 

a friend from Burnley 

 

Neil McKay was born in Burnley which is in the north west of England.  It was a working-class town with 
coal mines and cotton mills.  Neil remembers it as not being a very nice place.  Even the canal was 
unattractive!! 
 

When Neil was fourteen his father died so he had to leave school to help support the family.  At the age of 
sixteen he started four years of night school attending three nights a week to get his A Levels. 
 

At age twenty-one Neil came out to Australia as a ten-pound Pom.  He spent a few months in Sydney 
before travelling by train to Perth. 
He did a number of FIFO jobs before doing a double degree in Secretarial and Administration at WAIT. 
Neil then became a Chartered Accountant and worked in a number of interesting jobs as Company 
Secretary/Accountant.  He worked for Kevin Parry during his America’s Cup Challenge, started his own 
business and worked in the Philippines for thirteen years, 
Back in Perth he continued to work for exploration companies.  He retired but went back to work, forming 
another public company.  Exploration has been his life and he felt it was always better than the Burnley he 
remembers.  
Geoffrey Kay a friend from Burnley has visited the Rotary Club of Attadale a couple of times. 
 
 

Family of Rotary 

Ian reported that Garth is out of hospital and in good spirits.  Matt Day is back in hospital and Ron Day is 
still having problems with his leg. 
We send them all our best wishes. 
 
 

 

Wanted Annual Reports 

Mal Bennett has been looking after the history of the Rotary Club of Attadale and doing a great job. 
He is looking for the annual reports for the years 2013 – 2014 when George was President and the 
years 2015 – 2016 when Carole was President 
If you have a copy of these can you please make contact with Mal so he can make a copy from them. 
 

 
 

Winners 
The winner of the Door Prize was Mal Bennett 
 

Gail McCulloch was the winner of the Raffle, but not the Joker. 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Lots of Laughter 

 
Greg entertained the members with hilarious stories and 

extracted many Happy Dollars. 
 

• Abby for being a hibernating animal 

• Jeff won two gold awards for two still life photographs 

• Colin went to the dentist and it didn’t cost an arm and a leg 

• Gillian for all her trips and a brand-new car 
 

 

 
 

 

Thank You  
A big thank you to Giovanna McKay for the delicious treats that were enjoyed with tea and coffee. 
 

 
 

Chocolate marshmallow biscuits and shot glass apple parfaits 



Offers to cook 
Thank again to Helen James for offering to cook for next week. 
 
 

Movie Event 

 

 



In Giving We Receive Quiz Night (IGWR) 
Please start thinking about organising a table of ten for the quiz night.  It is always a lot of fun and for a very 
good cause. 
We would appreciate any items you can donate for the raffles and silent auction. 
 

 

In Giving We 
Receive Quiz 
Night (IGWR) 

 
Friday October 

25 
 
 

Please put this 
date in your diary 
and invite friends 

to come. 
 

Helping the 
children of Nepal. 

  

 

Rotary in WA 48th Ladies Seminar and Luncheon 
 

Book Ladies Seminar Tickets here 
 

  

http://www.trybooking.com/BEAKV


 
 

 

 

ROTARY CLUB OF ATTADALE 
 

DUTY ROSTER 2019 – Q3 
 

The Chairpersons will be selected by Ian Pittaway to match  
the guest speakers as they are arranged. 

 
   

Both Set Up & Pack Up Host Chairperson 
 
 

July 1 Bev Moffat & Jeff Spickett James Doogue Mick Donnes 
July 8 Selwyn Castles & George Lewkowski Patricia Robertson Martin Houchin 
July 15 Giovanna McKay & Rod Rate Bruce Robinson Bev Moffat 
July 22 Llew Withers & Fred Soale Bob Rodgers Kerry Parsons 
July 29 Colin McCulloch * & Ian Pittaway Giovanna McKay Yvonne Rate 
Aug 5 Abby Parsons & Llew Withers * Winston Marsh Ian Pittaway * 
Aug 12 Jim Calcei & Martin Houchin Betty Bright * Selwyn Castles 
Aug 19 Mal Bennett & Kerry Parsons * Carole Maxwell John Sharp 
Aug 26 Bev Moffat & Mick Donnes Jeff Spickett Gail McCulloch 
Sept 2 Selwyn Castles & Llew Withers Patricia Robertson Carole Maxwell * 
Sept 9 George Lewkowski & Rod Rate Bruce Robinson Jim Calcei/Ian Pittaway 

Sept 16 Colin McCulloch & Fred Soale Bob Rodgers Betty Bright 
Sept 23 Jim Calcei & Ian Pittaway Winston Marsh George Lewkowski 
Oct 7     Ian Pittaway 
Oct 14     Martin Houchin 

 

* = altered; duty swapped. 
If members are unable to undertake their allocated duty on any date, please arrange a swap. 
 
 

The set up and pack up Rotarians shall:  

• Arrive at least 30 mins before the meeting starting time 

• Retrieve the small Australian flags, the Sergeant's gavel and gong, collection box, international pig and sign and 
two bottles of wine. 

• The small flags shall be spread around the tables. 

• The Sergeant's and President's items are to be placed on the President's table 

• The microphones provided by Tompkins on Swan shall be turned on and tested 

• At the completion of the meeting, all items shall be returned to the storeroom cupboard 
 

The hosts shall: 

• Arrive at least 30 minutes before meeting starting time 

• Retrieve the wooden badge holder cabinet from the storeroom and place it within greeting area 

• Greet all Rotarians with a handshake and give them their badge. 

• Greet guests and welcome them and introduce them to at least two Rotarians 

• Greet the guest speaker if the Chairperson is unavailable 

• After the meeting, retrieve all name badges, place them in the wooden cabinet and return to storeroom 
 

The chairperson shall: 

• Read the Bulletin in advance and then contact Program Director for CV of speaker 

• Arrive at Dinner Meeting venue at least 35 mins before starting time 

• Greet and welcome the GS at the entrance and introduce them to the President and at least four Rotarians 

• Assist the GS to setup his/her audio/visual and any other aids 

• Show GS where to sit down for dinner on President's table and where to speak 

• Invite the GS to stay for tea or coffee afterwards and ask them if they are happy to answer questions then 

• Advise GS to speak for 20-30 minutes (or as agreed with Programme Director) including questions 

• Introduce the GS by name and topic when requested by the President 

• Formally introduce the GS by written CV addressing name, vocation, qualifications, family (if appropriate), 
interests and lastly topic.  This should take from one to two minutes only. 

• Chair the speaker session allowing one question per Rotarian or Guest 

• Terminate the session with the presentation of the gift coaster (from Secretary) 

• Escort the GS to the door after the meeting (and to their vehicle if appropriate) 

 

 


